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Date: Monday 25th July,        Time: 9:15:  

Location: Southport train station. Southport! 

It’s ok, this is just the starting point of the - 

 

48th Southport Air Scouts' Summer 

Adventure  
 

Taking the train to Moorfields and a short walk to the 

Manannan Ferry with full rucksacks, found 9 exited 

scouts settling into a 2:45 hour journey to an Island not  

many had yet visited; The Isle of Man.  

 

Following a smooth ferry crossing with visits to the 

bridge, shops (yes sweets already!) and to the rear 

water jets we disembarked and collected our 

rucksacks. A short hike uphill got everyone nicely 

warmed up and we arrived at our base for the week, 

the 1st Douglas Group hall.  

 

On the Bridge! 

 

Following a quick look round, dumping our kit and 

getting the shopping list we set off to get the shopping 

in - no 5p carrier bag charge in the IOM! We were on a 

mission to get tea cooked, eaten and washed up to get a 

bus up to Onchan for Banger Racing at 7:30. This 

proved very eventful with drifting (planned and 

unintentional!) and some excellent upside down 

manoeuvres to be seen. With all the crashes we 

finished at around 10:30 and luckily only found out 

after that they have a rental car anyone can take on the 

track. The leaders started looking at re-arranging the 

itinerary :) and after a short visit to the playground we  

headed back to the hall. 

 

Tuesday saw us out for a rendezvous with Laxey 

Wheel and the mine followed by a hike and rather 

steep climb up Snaefell. Scouts chose a direct bearing 

over a longer and easier climb: o oh can the leaders 

keep up? Of course they could. Time was pressing on 

and we had to be in Peel that evening so we took the 

tram back down and bus back in time to get tea on the 

go. At 6:30 our 

minibus arrived 

and off to Peel 

we went for 

some climbing 

on the cliffs. 

Unfortunately the 

weather had 

closed in and the 

rain made the 

cliff a bit slippy 

to get too high 

but every scout 

managed to get a 

go and we were 

very impressed 

with their ability 

and flexibility. 

 

Wednesday was our day in Castletown - amazing how 

eager the scouts were to get to the fudge factory for 

just after 9am! Samples went down a treat and 

purchases were made and on we went to the Airport 

for a visit to the terminal, security check, departure 

lounge, a visit to a 19 seater plane and the baggage 

handling area. Leaving the Airport we walked a short  
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way to the museum for lunch and then a guided tour of 

the immaculate facility which is free. By 2:30 we were 

at the Castle where we met up with an explorer that 

had introduced herself at the Banger racing having 

spotted our Neckers. The castle is still standing despite 

scouts attempts to demolish it with a bean bag. Having 

planned to have a chippie tea on the beach and none 

being present in Castletown, our adopted tour guide 

suggested one in Port Erin. Following a short bus 

journey we were relaxing on the beach with our tea. 

Paddling and prodding jelly fish. A really nice end to a  

busy day. 

 

Thursday was again a full schedule and we were in 

Peel for just after 9. Visiting the breakwater was 

interesting as scouts watched a fisherman casting off 

the top and bringing in lots of mackerel.  

 

Tour of the lifeboat house followed and a NO was the 

answer to one scout asking for a “go” in the tractor 

unit. Shame! It is waterproof and can actually go a 

long way out into the bay. Onto another castle, the 

beach, lunch, hike up to Corrins tower and a visit to 

the kipper factory completed another full day. 

 

Friday came too soon. Preparations were made for 

getting out just after lunch to get booked in early for 

the 3pm ferry. Once ready we walked to the swimming 

pool as the fun pool opened at 10:30. Seems the air 

scouts still work in water and with the speed guns on 

the slides even the leaders were trying to find ways of 

going faster!! After that it was a walk back to the hall, 

lunch, final tidy and off to the ferry. Sadly Liverpool 

came into view all too soon and after an interesting 

train journey scouts were delivered back to parents 

intact. The highlight of the trip? the first aid kit never 

came out and Jack actually managed to get some fudge 

back to the UK after eating the first batch he bought as  

a present for his mum!  

 

Highly recommended trip, so much to do and see all 

within a short distance. Really big thank you to Paul 

Hanley for taking time out and coming along in case 

my leg played up, it really isn’t true what everyone 

says about him ;-) 

 

 - from a happy SL 
 

Keith Mawdsley 
 

 

Memories!  
 

+ÅÉÔÈȭÓ ÆÁÓÃÉÎÁÔÉÎÇ ÁÃÃÏÕÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ τψÔÈ #ÁÍÐ ÉÎ 
the Isle of Man set me thinking about a Troop 
Camp I led in the Island in 1952! Scouting in 
those days was quite different in some ways, 
ÂÕÔ ÅÓÓÅÎÔÉÁÌÌÙ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÍÅ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ȬÇÁÍÅȭ "-P 
invited us all to join. The record from the old 
Troop Log Book is repeated below ɀ for 
ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÁÎÄ ÁÓ Á ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅ ÔÏ ȬÓÐÏÔ ÔÈÅ 
ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÃÅȭȦ 
Brian  



1
st
 Broughton Scout Group Summer Camp 

Ballabeg, Isle of Man. 1952 
 

Scouter in Charge:  

Brian Robinson ASM 
 

16 Scouts and 8 Rovers left the Scout Hut by 

private coach for Fleetwood, where they 

embarked on the “King Orry” for the Isle of Man. 
 

‘Skip’ Goodenough, who unfortunately was 

unable to go along, saw them off at Fleetwood. 
 

On arrival on the island, they were met by a hired 

lorry, which took them to the campsite at 

Ballabeg, Ballatrolog. 
 

The site was in a wooded field surrounded on 

three sides by a river and on all sides by the 

rolling hills of the southern part of the island. 
 

The week was spent exploring the area around the 

camp and in sailing our homemade coracle on the 

river – which also provided a limited amount of 

swimming. Several visits were made to Port St, 

Mary and Port Erin for sightseeing, shopping and 

swimming. 
 

A visit was also made to the Island Scout 

Headquarters, Douglas – where each camper 

acquired one of the Island Scout badges.. 
 

The Wolves: Keith Thomas (PL), Michael Syms, 

Alan Noblet, David Bond, and Jimmy Sudell. 
 

The Otters: Ivor Whalley (PL), David Sedgley, 

Eddie Calvert, Stuart Marland, Mick Radcliffe and 

Chris Plaster. 
 

The Curlews: David Ponsonby (PL) Alec Ogden, 

David Marland, Godfrey Wills and David 

Dempster. 
 

Rover Scouts: Brian Robinson (ASM), Alan Law, 

John Wreford, Peter Brook, Michael Higginson, 

David Thorne, Brian Spicer and A.N. Other. 
 

B.E.R. 
 

(Extract from the Log Book of the 1
st
 Broughton 

Rover Crew - lodged in the Scout Museum at 

Waddecar Scout Camp, West Lancashire.) 
 

On the return boat from Douglas to Fleetwood, I was 

sitting órestingô on the top deck in the sun ï after an 

exhausting camp with little help from the Rovers, who 

had treated the camp as their personal holiday. A lady 

next to me started chatting and remarked on the well-

dressed and well-behaved Scouts. ñWho is in charge of 

you all? I must compliment him.ò ñI am.ò ñBut you 

are so young!ò 

This was a happy memory of an exhausting week and 

my first major solo leadership responsibility at the age 

of 19. Later that year, I was to join the Army for 

National Service ï but thatôs another story! 

B.E.R. 
 

Afterthought:  
 

I was rather interested to compare the two reports 

of similar visits repeated 64 years apart so sent a 

copy of the 1st Broughton report to Keith. His 

reaction is given in his immediate response. 

Brian 
 

ñThanks, yours is good, cracked me up - rented a 

Lorry. And went swimming!  

The checks I did just to see if we could paddle  

Cheers 

Keith” 
 

For anyone interested enough to know, 1st 

Broughton still is a thriving Group with 3 Cub 

Packs, two Scout Troops and a large Explorer 

Unit. It survived my efforts in Ballabeg - and 

many others in later years! 

B. 
 

To anyone who hasnôt yet visited the Scout Museum at 

Waddecar Scout Camp (West Lancs County) which 

holds the records copied above and many, many other 

mementoes of Scouting since 1907- The museum is 

well worth a visit and for many is a MUST! It also now 

houses a Guide Museum. 
 

Be Prepared ï The Story of 
Scouting Museum Trust  

Registered Charity Number  1070181  
 

On 24th June 1998 the Trust was registered by the 

Charity Commission to advance the education of 

the public in the history of the Scout Movement.  
 

 The Founder Trustees took over responsibility for 

the Baden-Powell and Scout History Collection 

which had been established by Michael Loomes in 

1957 after he had visited the 9th World Jamboree. 

 

The first public exhibition of the Collection was 

held in 1958. There were many more small events 

until 1967, when a major exhibition, attended by 

well over a thousand people, was held. This event 

resulted in an evening with Olave, Lady Baden-

Powell at Hampton Court Palace.  After this, 

Michael determined to use his available resources 

to build a premier collection to serve the North 

West of England.  The Collection was inspired by 

Olave, Lady B-P and was dedicated to her and the 

Founder, Lord Baden-Powell of Gilwell. 

http://www.charity-commission.gov.uk/registeredcharities/showcharity.asp?regno=1070181&submit=Run+Search


The major sections of the Collection deal with B-

P, Lady B-P, the Siege of Mafeking, the 

Brownsea Island Camp, the early days of 

Scouting and World Jamborees.   
 

The most valuable items are original material 

relating to the Siege of Mafeking and original B-P 

sketches, mainly from his books, including one of 

the missing sketches from the manuscript of 

Scouting for Boys.  There are awards, badges, 

books, letters, newspapers, postcards, and 

souvenirs from every World Jamboree. 

 

Many people have generously donated items to 

the Collection most notable being Olave, Lady 

Baden-Powell.  Other donors include Astronaut 

Neil Armstrong (The first man to walk on the 

moon), The Queen’s Lancashire Regiment, and 

13th/18th Royal Hussars.   

 

“Lord Baden-Powell, Chief Scout of the World 

Cabinet” 

The mobile museum is mainly mounted on over 

140 acetate-covered Display Boards which are 36″ 

high and 24″ wide.  These stand on tables etc and 

clip together to provide a versatile display.  Other 

items are displayed in 16 glass-topped display 

cases. There are life-size, two dimensional figures 

wearing various Scout and Guide uniforms. 

 

Exhibitions have been held throughout the North 

West of England and much further afield.    By 

24th June 1998 over 320 exhibitions and illustrated 

talks had been given.  Part of the Collection has 

been exhibited in Sweden and the U.S.A.  No 

charges or expenses have ever been made. 

Security is a priority and so the Collection, which 

is stored in various places, is never loaned or left 

unattended at exhibitions. 

 

Olave, Lady Baden-Powell, World Chief Guide 

visited the Collection at Gilwell Park in 1971.  

Her grandson, Lord Baden-Powell has visited 

twice. Her daughter, the Hon Betty Clay CBE, has 

visited on four occasions. Lord Maclean was the 

first Chief Scout to visit. Since then four of his 

successors have seen parts of the Collection at 

least once. 

 

In 2000 the Trust achieved its object of a Scout 

Museum at Waddecar Scout Activity Centre   in 

Lancashire. It was funded by Michael Loomes 

with the help of a legacy left to him by his friend 

Dr John Frederick Wilkinson.  

 

This is the first purpose-built Scout Museum in 

the Country. It provides over 130 square metres of 

display and storage space.  There are over 2,000 

books and publications in the Library including all 

the known reference works. 

 

Be Prepared ï The Story of Scouting is an 

attractive, additional facility for campers and day 

visitors.  The building is open on Saturdays 

(Excluding Christmas Day) from 10am to 4pm 

and at other times by arrangement. 
 

Trustee Colin Ovenden was awarded the M.B.E. 

in 2002 for services to the community of Preston.  

A development by Colin that year was the 

establishment of The Friends of Be Prepared ï 

The Story of Scouting. 
 

On 6th April 2003 Lieut Colonel Michael Glover of 

the Queen’s Lancashire Regiment unveiled a 

bronze memorial in memory of Stanley Boughey 

V.C., 1st Blackpool Scout Troop and all other 

former Scouts who gave their lives for their 

Country. 
 

 

“Main room looking East” 
 
 


